


	St Juliot Parish Council

Minutes of a meeting held on Thursday 30th May 2024 at Otterham & St Juliot Hall, Marshgate. 

Present:  Chairman Cllr Langley, Cllrs Mason, I Penny, S Penny and Trevennor, and the clerk Mrs Wendy Trevennor.

24/13        Apologies: none received.  No Changes of Interest were recorded. 
 
24/14	The Minutes of the last meeting, held on 15th May 2024, were agreed and signed as a true record by the Chairman. Matters arising: it was noted that Marshgate shop had been allocated a grant for their coffee shop, and that the amount had not been minuted. Cllr Penny will ask.

24/15	General matters relating to planning. None arising.

24/16	Finance
a) The financial statement. The clerk showed the financial statement, which was agreed, and signed by the Chairman.
b) Internet banking. The clerk and Cllr Trevennor had inquired into internet banking, and some discussion arose as to whether this was in fact necessary. Cllr S Penny then proposed that we not proceed with it at this time, seconded by Cllr Langley and agreed by a majority of four to one.
c) Authorisation of payments: the two offers of parish insurance, from Clear (formerly BHIB) and Zurich were considered. As the Zurich quote was less than half the Clear renewal amount, this was agreed and cheque no. 00013 for £196.00 was issued.
d) The Certificate of Exemption had been prepared by the clerk, and after consideration it was signed by herself and the Chairman Cllr Langley. 
e) Local Maintenance Partnership. The local man who cuts the parish grass was not willing to take on more work at this time, but Cllr Langley had identified another man locally who might do the footpaths. He will update the clerk when he has spoken to him.
f) The CIL grant. Cllr Trevennor had put the suggestion to Ryan Searle at CIL that we could finance the play equipment needed by the school, but he had indicated this was not a suitable use of the grant monies. However, Cllr Trevennor had noted several similar uses of CIL grants on their website, so he will take this up with Mr Searle and see whether the problem might be whether we buy the equipment or give the money to the PTA.

24/17	Correspondence had been forwarded before the meeting.

24/18	Reports. Camelford Show had unfortunately been cancelled due to financial issues, but a fund-raising breakfast had been held the previous Sunday, which raised over £2,000. A strawberry supper is also planned next month for the show.

	The meeting closed at 8.05pm.

Signed ……………………………………………………………………………….

Date…………………………………………………………………………………..



